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AGENDA QUESTIONS & ANSWERS

MEETING DATE:  April 18, 2017

Item 3 - Requested by CM Lamnin: Community Agency Funding Response from Director of Libraries and Community Services Sean 

Reinhart :

 3) Community Agency Funding

For Agenda Item 3, what is the total amount of CDBG funding estimated to 

be available for FY18?

Do we contract the minor home repairs to Rebuilding Together (and 

perhaps another agency)? If so, why don’t they apply directly through the 

regular process? If our contract with them is a separate program, does it 

utilize CDBG funding? Similarly, is our literacy program a contract or 

provided internally by City Staff? If contracted, same questions apply.

Where can we access the applications?

It is difficult to project the FY 2018 estimated CDBG funding for several 

reasons, including the Trump Administration’s recent proposal to eliminate 

the CDBG program entirely. It remains to be seen what Congress will do with 

that proposal during its budget deliberations. At this time the working estimate 

in FY 2018, with a lot of caveats affixed, is roughly equivalent to FY 2017 at 

$1.45 million.

The City works with multiple subcontractors to perform the actual construction 

work on homes owned by Hayward residents in the Housing Rehabilitation 

Program. Rebuilding Together is one of the program subcontractors who 

handles minor “handyman” type projects. The Housing Rehabilitation 

Program and program subcontractors are funded with CDBG. The City’s 

Literacy program uses a combination of regular City staff and some 

subcontractors. The Literacy program is partially funded with CDBG.

The applications are accessible electronically through the CityDataServices 

application processing and evaluation system. The system requires individual 

account logins to access. The applications contain proprietary information 

submitted by applicant agencies in the context of a competitive grant 

application process. For these reasons the full applications are generally 

viewed only by staff and the Community Services Commission in the course 

of performing the evaluations. If there is a specific application or applications 

about which there are questions, staff is happy to retrieve the requested 

information from the system.
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